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FADE IN FROM 
BLACK: 

1. EXT. LOCAL PARK, AFTERNOON 

Two boys sit silently on a lonely park bench in a vast, empty 
park. They look bored. KUN (21) sits on the back of the 
chair, feet resting on the seat. He scrolls his phone as it 
plays music. Next to him, absent-mindedly passing a 
basketball to himself is AMIR (19). The air thick with 
boredom. 

From behind them, a young man approaches. This is MARCUS 
(22). He wears a basketball jersey and a backpack. He creeps 
towards them slowly, sneaking like bugs bunny in an old 
looney toons cartoon. 

His hand clutches both of them on their shoulders. He 
surprises them both, Kun almost falls backwards off the 
bench, and Amir leaps up in surprise. Marcus laughs. They’re 
not so entertained. 

KUN
Why you always gotta do some stupid 
shit like that? 

Marcus shrugs and gestures for Amir to pass the basketball. 
The three pass it around. 

MARCUS
My brother’s gonna come pick me up 
later. What you guys wanna do? 

Kun and Amir look at each other and shrug. Marcus throws the 
ball up in the air.... 

2. EXT. SUBURBAN STREET, AFTERNOON  

The ball falls back down to the arms of Marcus, as the group 
now walks along the side of the road together. The train line 
is right by their side as they walk. Kun’s phone plays music 
as they walk along. 

The group stroll down the road, purposeless, occasionally 
passing the ball between one another. 

A PRETTY GIRL walks passed the boys. Their heads track her as 
she walks by. Amir gazes after her and Kun bumps him with his 
elbow to break his spell. The group share a laugh as they 
walk on, out of frame. 



3. EXT. BASKETBALL COURT, AFTERNOON 

The court is run down, graffiti covers the backboard. Kun 
runs down the court and tries to dunk the ball. He fails 
miserably. The other two laugh at his feeble attempt. 

The ball rolls away and Marcus picks it up and shoots. 

4. INT. SMALL GROCERY STORE, AFTERNOON 

Marcus, Kun and Amir walk into the corner store. They’re a 
still sweaty from basketball. We follow them through the shop 
as they grab drinks from the fridge. 

There is no one at the counter and they walk straight back 
out the door without paying. Then Marcus returns and leaves 
money on the counter.

5. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON 

Marcus, Kun and Amir sit on a picnic table and sip their 
drinks. Marcus takes a business textbook out of his bag and 
starts reading it, slipping his headphones in as he does so.  

The three sit there. The only sound the muted music from 
Marcus’ headphones. 

MARCUS
I gotta pee. 

Marcus gets up and disappears around the corner of the 
building. 

6. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON 

DAVID (19) crosses the road towards the group. He’s white, 
with slicked hair and a polo shirt. He heads towards Kun and 
Amir, who sit at the table. 

He reaches the group and shakes their hands. 

DAVID
Wanna see what I’ve got?

Kun and Amir shrug back in response. Their manner says ‘not 
really’. 

David pulls a SCRUNCHED UP PAPER BAG from his pocket. He 
unfolds it and offers it forwards. Kun and Amir peek inside. 
The bag is full of a white powder. They INSTANTLY SPRING BACK 
in surprise. Kun pushes the bag away.  
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David steps away and laughs. 

DAVID (CONT’D)
Stole it last night. 

AMIR
From?

CUT TO BLACK. 

7. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON

A car screeches to a halt. David immediately puts the paper 
bag back in his pocket. He is nervous about whoever is in the 
car. 

O’NEILL (24) walks towards the group. He is also wearing a 
basketball jersey, and looks angry. 

He walks over and shakes the hand of Amir and Kun. They’re 
familiar. 

O’NEILL
Where’s my brother?

AMIR
Toilet. 

O’Neill nods. 

KUN
What’s up with you?

O’NEILL
Someone stole some shit from me 
last night. 

Realization spreads across the faces of Kun and Amir and they 
look at each other, then at David eyes wide.

CUT TO:

8. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON 

O’neill has David up against the wall of the building. He is 
brandishing a KNIFE in his face. David’s eyes are wide with 
fear. Kun and Amir look on. 
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9. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON - MOMENTS LATER 

Marcus zips his pants up as he rounds a corner, and looks at 
the group from behind. 

He sees O’Neill with his back turned, seemingly talking to 
someone against the wall, and Amir and Kun watching on. 

Marcus sneaks towards his brother, creeping as silently as 
possible. We hear the muted sounds of music from his 
headphones. 

He gets closer, closer, closer... Until he reaches out and 
grabs his brother by the shoulder, just as he grabbed Kun and 
Amir at the films opening. 

10. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON - CONTINUOUS 

O’neill turns to see Marcus. Marcus looks friendly. Then 
confused. Then he looks down... down... down... at the KNIFE 
THAT HAS BEEN PLUNGED INTO HIS STOMACH. 

O’neill still holds the knife handle. Both he and Marcus look 
down at the knife that protrudes from his stomach; confused, 
speechless, shocked. Amir and kun look on, stunned. 

The bloody knife drops to the floor. All the men stand 
around, frozen. Marcus breaks the stillness and drops to the 
ground on his back. Blood spreads across his jersey.

David sprints away. 

11. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON - CONTINUOUS

Kun and Amir rush to his side. O’Neill is frozen, looking 
down at his brother. 

O’NEILL
No.. I... I didn’t mean... 

KUN
Call the fucking cops!

12. EXT. LOCAL SHOPS, AFTERNOON - MOMENTS LATER

Marcus lays on the ground. Kun and Amir kneel at his side. 
O’neill cradles his head. Kun presses his hand against 
Marcus’ stomach. 

Beat. 
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Marcus coughs. Blood splutters out of his mouth. Then - he is 
still. Dead. 

Kun gets up, and walks over to the bloody knife that lays on 
the floor. It drips with the blood of Marcus. He reaches down 
and picks it up. 

Sirens rise in the background as the screen rests on the 
final image. Marcus lays dead, being cradled by his brother, 
Amir at his side, and Kun standing in the foreground, 
gripping his blood stained knife. 

FIN.
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